

SAINT PAUL'S PARISH

HARVARD SQUARE

EST. 1875

ST. PAUL'S CHURCH

Corner of Bow and Arrow Streets

St. Paul's Parish Center

29 Mount Auburn Street Cambridge, Massachusetts 02138

> (617) 491-8400 FAX (617) 354-7092 www.stpaulparish.org

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D.

Pastor and Senior Chaplain frkellystpaulparish@gmail.com

Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo

Parochial Vicar and Undergraduate Chaplain harvardpriest@gmail.com

Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S.

Graduate Chaplain gsalzmann@gmail.com

Deacon Tim O'Donnell

Director of Parish Ministries timodonnell@post.harvard.edu

Bobby LeBlanc

Seminarian Intern

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER

(617) 868-6585 www.harvardcatholic.org

ST. PAUL'S CHOIR SCHOOL

(617) 868-8658 saintpaulschoirschool.us

Presentation of the Lord February 2, 2020

Mass for the Lord's Day

Saturday Vigil 5:00 pm Sunday: 7:30, 9:30, 11:00 am, 5:00 pm (during academic term)

Daily Mass

Monday - Friday: 8:00 am, 12:10 pm Saturday - 9:00 am

Vespers

Monday and Wednesday- 6:00 pm (Parish Center Chapel) Thursday - 5:30 pm (Church)

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

Every Friday after the 8:00am Mass until noon in the Parish Center Chapel

Sacraments

Baptism

Please inquire at the parish office

Penance & Reconciliation

Thursday 1:30 pm - 3:30 pm (during academic term) Saturday 3:00 pm - 4:30 pm ~ Or by appointment Upper Church

Eucharist

See Mass and Adoration schedule above

Marriage

Couples planning to marry in the Church should make an appointment to see one of the priests as far in advance as possible (at least six months)

Confirmation

Celebrated annually, contact the parish office for info

Holy Orders

If you feel called to consider a vocation to priesthood or diaconate, speak to a priest or call the Vocations Office at (617) 746-5939

Anointing of the Sick

This Sacrament will take place immediately following the 9:00 am Mass on the first Saturday of each month, or please contact a priest at anytime

Parish and School Staff

St. Paul's Parish

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR
Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo, PAROCHIAL VICAR
Deacon Tim O'Donnell, DIRECTOR OF MINISTRIES
timodonnell@post.harvard.edu

Mrs. Catherine Barilleaux, DIRECTOR OF FAITH FORMATION K-8 catherinebarilleaux+dre@gmail.com

Ms. Ashlan Musante, RCIA COORDINATOR rciastpaulcambridge@gmail.com

Ms. Marianne Deramo, CONFIRMATION COORDINATOR mdconfirmation29@gmail.com

Mr. Thomas Hogan, DIRECTOR OF FINANCE AND OPERATIONS thogan@stpaulparish.org

Mrs. Nancy Nicolaou, ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR nnicol@stpaulparish.org

Mr. James Kennerley, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC jkennerley@saintpaulschoirschool.us
Mr. Maks Adach, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC madach@saintpaulslschoirschool.us

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., SENIOR CHAPLAIN Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo, UNDERGRADUATE CHAPLAIN Rev. George S. Salzmann, O.S.F.S., GRADUATE CHAPLAIN Mr. Doug Zack, DIRECTOR OF ADVANCEMENT Mr. Francis Stanton, Advancement Associate

St. Paul's Choir School

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D., PASTOR
Dr. Thomas Haferd, HEAD OF SCHOOL
Mr. James Kennerley, DIRECTOR OF MUSIC
Mr. Maks Adach, ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF MUSIC
Mrs. Dianne Flaherty, ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT
Mr. Patrick Moran, DIRECTOR OF ADMISSIONS
pmoran@saintpaulschioirschool.us
Mr. Blake Chen, ORGAN SCHOLAR

SACRAMENT OF THE ANOINTING OF THE SICK

Offered after the 9:00am Mass on the First Saturday of each month. Those who are facing surgeries or very serious health issues may present themselves to the priest after Mass in the front of the church. Family and friends are most welcome to be present together during the Anointing.

†

ADORATION OF THE BLESSED SACRAMENT

Every Friday after the 8:00am Mass until noon in the Parish Center Chapel.

LITURGICAL CALENDAR

Saturday, February 1
The Vigil Mass of The Presentation of the Lord
5:00pm Healing of all victims of abuse and violence

Sunday, February 2 The Presentation of the Lord

7:30am Memorial: Birta Tillman Jones and Ronald Cieciuch 9:30am Memorial Ifeany Menkiti 11:00am Memorial: Gregory Mulia 5:00pm The People of St. Paul's Parish

Monday, February 3 Saint Blaise and Saint Ansgar

8:00am Memorial: Elanie Denis 12:10pm Memorial: Henry Munn

Wednesday, February 5 Saint Agatha

Thursday, February 6 Saint Paul Miki 12:10pm Choir School Fund Intention

Saturday, February 8 Saint Jerome Emiliani and Saint Josephine Bakhita

5:00pm For engaged and married couples

Sunday, February 9
Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS (RCIA)

The parish is always ready to receive adults into the process of preparation for baptism or reception into Full Communion with the Roman Catholic Church. Please e-mail rciastpaulcambridge@gmail.com for information.

Parish Food Pantry

Non-perishable food is received before every Mass for the pantry, which is open Saturdays from 11:00am-11:30am, or may be left in the parish office.

Church Access for the Disabled

Take elevator from the Parish Center Lobby at 29 Mount Auburn Street. Restrooms, handicapped accessible, are located on $1^{\rm st}$ & $2^{\rm nd}$ floors of the Parish Center.

PARKING FOR MASS ON SATURDAY & SUNDAY

Free parking at the Cowperthwaite Garage is available <u>by</u> <u>permit only</u> for those attending Mass on weekends only. Contact the Parish office for an parking application.

New Parishioner Welcome to Saint Paul Parish!

To register, please fill out a registration card available in the church vestibule or at the parish office.

THE PRESENTATION OF THE LORD

Dear Friends,

We had much to celebrate this past week. Our choir boys were invited to sing at one of the Pro Life March Masses in Washington with Cardinal Sean. Many thanks to them, our music leadership, Head of School and several teachers, who sacrificed to make a long journey to bring support to this important endeavor. Thanks, too, to Fr. Patrick the many Harvard students who went to the Capital to lend their voices for this critical movement. Blessings on you all.

Our January 25th **celebration in honor of St. Paul was a great success**. All enjoyed a time of prayer, followed by a wonderful lecture given by Fr. Stephen Salocks, Rector of St. John 's Seminary and Pauline scripture scholar. With that, we enjoyed a delightful presentation of music provided by our own Max Adach and James Kennerley, with plenty of time for socializing afterwards. Then on Tuesday night, we hosted a **Holy Hour for Life**. I am grateful to Deacon Tim for spearheading this time of prayer, and to the Harvard students for providing the music.

It is a fundraiser for many good parish activities, but more importantly, it is a great way for parishioners to come together for a common project. Please see the bulletin or flyers for more information, or speak with Mimsie and Angela, our Pie Champions! For over a year, a committee has been working on a **Parish Pastoral Plan**, as requested by Cardinal Seán. I am grateful for the time and hard work of its members and I am happy to announce its readiness for public presentation. On **Saturday**, **February 1 at 10:00am in the Boles Room**, I will discuss the general plan, answer questions, and provide copies of the plan. That weekend, hard copies will also be available in the church, as well as online. We'll be looking for many people to help meet the goals of this project, so your participation will be very important.

I want to thank those who made a pledge last year to our "52/20" Parish Offertory Commitment. We rely on this weekly, regular support to keep our parish healthy and growing! If, for some reason, you were not able to make a weekly pledge, I would ask you to do so. If you did make a pledge but perhaps have fallen behind, could I ask you to check your records and see where things stand? We are hoping to have letters of reminder sent to parishioners (presently hampered by an updating of software!) On the weekend of February 8 and 9, we will have Pledge Cards available in the pews for those who would find that convenient. Also, if I could invite all parishioners to consider making even the smallest increase to your weekly offertory...say five or ten dollars... what an assistance that would be! Finally, using electronic giving is better even than envelopes or cash in the basket. Please take the plunge and make the change! Information is available on the cards in the pews. Again, know of my gratitude for your support.

Monday, February 3 is the Feast of Blaise, when we have the traditional Blessing of the Throats. I hope that you can join us for the 8:00am Mass or at 12:10pm.

God bless, Fr. Kelly

HELP FUND OUR MISSION! SPCS IS GOING TO GERMANY AND AUSTRIA

On February 15, the students and staff of Saint Paul's Choir School will embark on a singing tour of Germany and Austria. We are excited to sing Mass in Munich Cathedral and the Dome at Cologne. We will also spend a day with a local choir school in Regensburg and tour Munich and Salzburg. We are taking this opportunity to reach out to raise funds to offset the cost for families and staff. We have several items that have been generously donated up for sale. All items are available immediately and can be picked up at the school office. There are a variety of ways to help; sponsor a museum tickets or a meal. Please contact the choir school for info, 617.868.8658. Thank you for your continued support in all that we do! Danke für Ihre Unterstützung* *Thank you for your support!

THE APPLE PIE BAKE-A-THON: BUY A PIE!

The Apple Pie Bake-a-thon Pie Sale is this weekend. Buy a pie for your Super Bowl party. Pies are \$22.00 each. If consuming a pie breaks a New Year's resolution or personal resolve, please consider purchasing and donating a pie to the Community Lenten Meal program. Apple Pie proceeds support our parish ministries.

ADULT CONFIRMATION

Adult Confirmation for adults in the community will take place at the Shrine of Our Lady of Good Voyage, Boston on Saturday, April 18 at 10:00am. To register for the preparation classes at St. Paul's and for info, contact Marianne Deramo, Confirmation Coordinator. (mdconfirmation29@gmail.com). The first class will take place on Sunday, February 2 at 3:30pm in the Bishop Boles Conference Room.

FEBRUARY 2, 2020

CHECK OUT WHAT'S HAPPENING AT ST. PAUL'S

FOOD PANTRY

One of the best things about the food pantry is hearing from customers how much the pantry helps them and how much they appreciate all of the volunteers and donors. We get to know our customers and their preferences rather than handing them a prepacked bag of items that they will never use (some even bring us unwanted items from other food pantries). Because we do not receive food from the Greater Boston Food Bank, we are not subject to the requirements and restrictions that limit their use of other food pantries. The current priority list includes coffee (regular, decaf, instant), flavored tea, cereal, oatmeal (instant packets and canisters of oats), shelf stable milk and almond milk, salad dressing, honey, dried fruit, and nuts.

CARING FOR THE SOUL

Caring for the Soul meets on the first Monday of the month at 5:30pm in Mary's Room (Room 202). Caring for the Soul supports those whose lives have been affected by mental illness, and is working to make our religious communities places of compassion, healing and acceptance. All are welcome. Group leader is Dr. Nancy Kehoe, RSCI.

MASS INTENTIONS AT ST. PAUL'S

Mass Intentions for daily and weekend Masses are being accepted. Masses may be offered to remember those who have died, for those who are ill, as well as in thanksgiving for a birthday, anniversary or for a special intention. Please contact the Parish Office during the week for details and to reserve a particular Mass.

ST. PAUL'S GIVING KIOSK

The St. Paul Giving Kiosk is **located in the vestibule!** The device offers parishioners, and visitors, a means by which to make offertory donations via credit card. All donations made through the kiosk are credited to parishioner accounts. Check it out today!

SANCTUARY LAMP

The Sanctuary Lamp, which burns for eight days and nights at the tabernacle, symbolizes the presence of Christ and marks the boundaries of holy space in the Church. If you are interested in learning how to donate a Sanctuary Lamp, contact Nancy at (617) 491-8400 ext. 303.

CORI RENEWAL TIME & PROTECTING GOD'S CHILDREN

Per the Archdiocese of Boston, as part of serving in ANY ministry at St. Paul's, or any parish in the Archdiocese, Criminal Offender Record Information (CORI) checks are obtained for all volunteers who minister to or have the potential for unmonitored access to children, youth, elderly or the disabled. CORI checks with a valid ID will take place before you start practicing your ministry. Recently, we learned that all volunteers are also required to read and sign a Code of Ministerial Behavior and complete a VIRTUS, Protecting God's Children, training class. We are still receiving more information regarding VIRTUS training. We will keep you updated once we have scheduled training dates. For more information on VIRTUS, please visit, https://www.bostoncatholic.org/ Offices-And-Services/Office-Detail.aspx?id=5008 Nancy will be in the Parish Office, 8:30am to 12:00pm on Sunday, February 9 for volunteers to fill out CORI forms and read/sign the Code of Ministerial Behavior Form. You may also stop by the Parish Office (just give a call, (617) 491-8400 to find out available times). Thank You For Your Continued Support On This Very Important Matter.

PARISH SUPPORT AND FINANCES

Our offertory this weekend, February 1/2 has two collections, parish offertory and Saint Paul's Choir School Trip to Germany and Austria Fund.

Thank you for your generosity.

As always, thank you to past and present benefactors.

JIMMY TINGLE'S 2020 VISION: WHY WOULD A COMEDIAN RUN FOR OFFICE?

Comedy Meets Politics

Sanders Theatre Saturday, February 29 8:00pm

Free Parking (Details on website)

Tickets at JimmyTingle.com

Or Harvard Box Office 1350 Mass Ave (617) 496-2222 No Service charges when buying tickets in person at Box Office

Who is this king of glory?

It is the Lord!

HARVARD CATHOLIC CENTER—STUDENT NEWS

Join us for the 5:00pm University Community Mass on Sundays at St. Paul's.

HARVARD BUSINESS SCHOOL MASS

Sundays at 8:00 PM HBS Chapel Feb. 9, 23, Mar. 1, 8, 29, Apr. 19, 26, May 3 Ash Wednesday, Feb. 26 at 3:30 PM

HARVARD LAW SCHOOL MASS

Sundays at 6:30 PM WCC 1010 Feb. 9, 23, Ash Wed, Feb. 26 at Noon, Mar. 8, 29

HARVARD KENNEDY ASH WEDNESDAY MASS

Wednesday. February 26 at 5:30 PM

Location: Malkin Penthouse in Littauer Building 4th Floor

GRAD STUDENTS, POST DOCS & YOUNG PROFESSIONALS

GRAD PRAYER AND SCRIPTURE GROUP: VERBUM DEI

SUSPENDED UNTIL JANUARY 26 Every Sunday at 12:30 PM (after 11:00 AM Mass) Student Lounge - 29 Mount Auburn Street

Grad students & young professionals gather each Sunday to read and reflect on the Sunday readings. benjamin.p.schlanger@gmail.com

LUMEN VERITATIS

Wednesday, February 19 at 7:00 PM
Bishop Boles Conference Room—29 Mt. Auburn Street
Future dates: April 22

GRADS, POSTDOCS, YOUNG
PROFESSIONALS FILM NIGHT
Friday, February 28 at 7:00 PM
Student Lounge—29 Mount Auburn Street
Refreshments (including popcorn) served!
patrick.aselin@gmail.com

THOMISTIC INSTITUTE February 13 at 6:15 PM

Tsai Auditorium (CGIS South 010)

Please join us for a lecture by Professor Andrew Willard Jones on "Before Church and State: What the Preliberal can teach us about the Postliberal." The talk will take place on February 13 at 6:15pm in Tsai Auditorium (CGIS South 010). For questions or to join the mailing list, please email thomisticinstitute.harvard@gmail.com.

UNDERGRADUATE

TOTUS TUESDAY — Tuesday, February 4

Eucharistic adoration **8:00pm-9:00pm** in **St. Paul's.** A great time for quiet prayer, separated from the busyness of classes. Stop in for a few minutes or stay the entire time!

SUPER TUESDAY—Tuesday, February 4

Join us for a social immediately afterward, **9:00pm**-**10:00pm**, in the **Catholic Center Lounge**. Come meet and catch up with members of the Harvard Catholic community!

QUO VADIS

Interested in being equipped to evangelize on campus through leading Bible studies and one on one formation? Join us on **Sunday February 9 at 6:30pm** in the Catholic Center Lounge to hear from the Harvard missionary team about discipleship formation for students and to discern if it is something you desire to be a part of! Immediately following that, join us for the monthly *Quo Vadis* formation evening at 7:00pm. Fr. Patrick will share his own college experience of discipleship! If you are interested in discipleship but cannot attend, please reach out to Harvard missionary Tess Volanski at 281-750-9107 or tess.volanski@focus.org.

CSA GroupMe: Stay in the loop on everything going on in the Catholic Student Association at Harvard! Join by going to this address: http://bit.ly/CSAGroupMe

CSA Calendars

Special events calendar: events like Totus Tuesday, Catho-LIT, and other fun activities. View at bit.ly/CSAspecial. Add to your Google Calendar at bit.ly/addCSAspecial. **Recurring events calendar:** events like daily Mass, Adoration etc. View at bit.ly/CSArecurring and add to your gCal at bit.ly/addCSArecurring

ADULT CONFIRMATION

Adult Confirmation for undergraduate students, graduate students, and adults in the community will take place at the Shrine of Our Lady of Good Voyage, 51 Seaport Blvd, Boston on Saturday, April 18 at 10:00am. To register for the preparation classes at St. Paul's and for info, contact Marianne Deramo, Confirmation Coordinator. (mdconfirmation29@gmail.com). The first class will take place on Sunday, February 2 at 3:30pm in the Bishop Boles Conference Room.